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The Honorable Frank Pallone, Jr 
Committee on Energy and Commerce 
2125 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20151-6115 
 
Dear Chairman Pallone:   
 
The West Virginia Department of Health and Human Resources Cabinet Secretary Bill J. Crouch 
has asked me to respond to the United States Congress, House of Representatives, Committee 
on Energy and Commerce’s September 18, 2019 request for information regarding West 
Virginia’s response to the opioid crisis.  A narrative is provided for each question in the above 
noted request.  Additionally, tables are included to provide additional detail where appropriate.  If 
a table provides a portion of the answer to the question, it will be noted in the narrative response. 
 
West Virginia (WV) is one of the states most impacted by the current opioid crisis.  In 1999, WV 
had a lower crude rate of overdose deaths, 4.1 per 100,000 population, than the nation at 6.0 per 
100,000. WV surpassed the national rate in 2001 and, in 2010, became the state with the highest 
rate of overdose deaths.  WV continued to lead the nation in overdose deaths, with its highest 
rate of 53.6 recorded in 2017. The State also leads the nation in neonatal abstinence syndrome 
(NAS), a withdrawal syndrome associated with prenatal exposure to both illicit and prescribed 
drugs.  In 2018, 4.9% of infants born in WV were diagnosed with NAS. Of continued concern is 
that 14.3% of infants were exposed to drugs (either illicit or prescribed) during the prenatal period, 
leaving these children at potential risk for long term negative consequences.  
 
Since 2016, WV has received significant federal funds to address the opioid crisis in a manner 
that is making a difference.  Positive impacts have been felt across the state as WV has increased 
prevention services, treatment options and recovery access.  Quite simply, the federal funds at 
the heart of this request, have allowed WV the ability to address the opioid crisis in a holistic 
manner.  WV has utilized these funds to improve every aspect of the Substance Use Disorder 
(SUD) system of care, by braiding them with state and drug settlement funds to expand the impact 
beyond the scope of the designated federal grants.   
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